





from years of minimal rainfall, and just a few days ago, California lawmakers began calling on
Governor Brown to declare drought conditions throughout the state.” We should be doing
everything in our power to halt dangerous climate change — which means putting a stop to
hydraulic fracturing as soon as we can.

Unfortunately, current state restrictions on fracking are insufficient. The California
Division of Oil, Gas and Geothermal Resources just released new statewide regulations on
fracking as required by SB-4 (Pavley). These inadequate regulations will allow fracking to
continue essentially unimpeded throughout the state.

DOGGR has shown itself to be incompetent in the regulation of existing wells. in a story
printed by the Los Angeles Times, DOGGR stood by and did nothing to help the residents of the
University Park neighborhood near Mount St. Mary's College who were suffering nosebleeds
and obvious ill health from a reported 400% increase in oil drilling activities since 2010.% Even
an EPA representative became ill while inspecting the area.” Senator Boxer had to intervene
from Washington, D.C. before drilling was halted. It seems clear that DOGGR does not provide
adequate oversight of fracking operations.

Environment California is calling on Governor Brown to ban fracking in our state as socon
as possible. In the meantime, a moratorium is a vital step for protecting the health and safety of
the people of Los Angeles. We urge you to support the motion from Councilmembers Koretz and
Bonin for a moratorium on hydraulic fracturing, acidizing, gravel-packing and other highly-
pressurized well stimulation activities in the City of Los Angeles.

Thank you for your consideration, and please do not hesitate to contact me with any
guestions or concerns.

Best,

Emily Kirkland

Clean Energy Associate
Environment California
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